TRAWDEN & WINEWALL NEIGHBOURHOOD COUNCLL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD IN THE COMMUNITY HALL, TRAWDEN, ON 30th JUNE, 1986

Present:

Mr. D. Robertson, Chairman,

Mrs. Stone, Mrs. Waterworth, Mr. Bleasdale, Mr. Foulkes,

Mr. Haley, Mr. Halstead and Mr. Hounslow.

Mr. Spencer, Colne Times, Mrs. Darcy, secretary.

1. APOLOGIES:

Apologies for absence received from Mrs. Robinson and Mr. Hodgson.

2. MINUTES:

Minutes of meeting held 19th May approved and adopted.

3. MATTERS ARISING:

Repair work still not carried out at bottom of <u>Dean Street</u> and the secretary said she would telephone Mr.Hicks again.

The <u>potholes on Colne Road</u> have been filled in but unfortunately the Gas Board are again digging up the road to lay new pipelines.

<u>Parking of vehicles at Cottontree</u> - Mr.Bleasdale maintains that the pavement at Cottontree is not fit to walk on due to the parking of heavy vehicles but it was decided to take no further action at the moment.

Land at Well Head - Discussion took place and it was agreed to review the situation again when the Parish Council is formed.

Blocked gullies along Mire Ridge and Winewall Lane - Reported that work has commenced on gullies along Mire Ridge and a letter to be sent to the Borough Engineer asking him not to overlook the drains on Winewall Lane which it is alleged have not been cleared for four years.

<u>Dogs</u> - Mr.Bleasdale proposed that a letter be sent to the Environmental Health Officer asking if the dog warden could attend one of our meetings for discussion with a view to improving conditions in Trawden.

Planning Applications - No notification yet received of the retrospective planning permission required for the stable at Lane House which we have been asked, and agreed, to oppose.

Scrap cars at Peter Laithe Farm - Acknowledgment received to our letter, and further observations will be forwarded in due course.

Church Flower Festival - The Flower Festival proved very successful and letters of thanks have been received addressed to both the Neighbourhood Council and the Social Committee.

CORRESPONDENCE:

Children's Playground - Letter from Leisure Services stating that they hope to purchase another piece of equipment and install two benches in the children's playground in the near future.

Community Bus Project - A cheque for £10 has been received being the return of the donation sent some time ago.

The Pendle Way - Revised map received from the Planning Department following minor alterations to the original proposed route.

Proposed drift mine at Shelfield - A Public Inquiry is to be held on Tuesday, 29th July, at Nelson Town Hall, and it was re-affirmed that the Neighbourhood Council should oppose the application on the grounds previously stated. It was agreed that a copy of our previous letter of objection should be sent to the Department of the Environment, Bristol, who are handling the Inquiry.

Circular from the Community Council of Lancashire.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS Application for change of use of basement to dental laboratory at Lane House granted with certain conditions;
Application for erection of external staircase at Hollin Hall Mill;
Application for erection of detached garage at Wellhead, Winewall;
Application for erection of four houses on land at Dean Street The Chairman said that a similar application had been made in
February 1983 when it was agreed not to object to the application.
After discussing the present application a vote was taken with a
majority decision to oppose the application on the grounds that

Continued overleaf

provision does not appear to have been provided for adoption of the roadway, and a letter is to be sent to the Planning Department to that effect.

SOCIAL EVENTS:

A meeting of the Village Show Committee arranged for the evening of 21st July at the Sun, 8 p.m. Provisional catering arrangements were made for the Ceilidh to be held on the 18th October.

- REVISION OF MINUTES: None-

ANY OTHER BUSINESS: Mr. Bleasdale reported that there is a bench missing at the bottom of Gladstone Terrace which he presumes was removed by the Council. letter to be sent asking for its return.

> Mr.Bleasdale also reported that there have been three nasty accidents recently on the double bend by Gladstone Terrace and asked if the double white lines could be replaced along that piece of roadway. Concern was also expressed at the speed of traffic through the village. The secretary to contact the Accident Prevention Unit at the Police Station for advice on the matters.

> Mr. Foulkes has received a complaint about squatters on Hawley Street, Winewall, and a letter to be sent to the Council Estates Officer asking if any action is being taken.

A meeting of Pendle Borough Council is to be held this week to decide whether to go ahead with the motorway through Winewall. Following a lengthy discussion it was resolved to inform the Town Clerk that the Neighbourhood Council support the residents of Winewall in opposing the motorway but that, above all, it is important that a decision either way is made as soon as possible to prevent further deterioration of the village.

Mrs. Stonelake - The Chairman reported that Mrs. Stonelake and her family are leaving the district to take up residence in Dorset and he proposed that a card expressing good wishes and the appreciation of the Neighbourhood Council for the work done by Bernadette both as a committee member and former secretary should be sent to her.

The meeting closed at 9-30 p.m. Next meeting to be held on Monday, 18th August, 1986, at 7-30 p.m.

- 1. Apologies
- Dominites 2. Minutes
 - Visit by Mr. Bird (Health Department) re problem of dogs nd noisesifers ent a 3. vo
 - Matters Arising was to your a hard 4.
 - treatment eft of 5.a Correspondence
 - 6. Village Show
 - Revision of Minutes 7.
 - Any other business.